RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

DECEMBER 8/72

The Council of The Rural Municipality of Morris held its regular monthly meeting on the above date with all members, excepting Reeve Harold Earl, inxxitendances and Councillor George Goossen, present. Deputy Reeve Gilbert Cretton opened the meeting by calling for the reading of the minutes of Nov. 10th and Nov. 30th meetings. These were adopted upon motion of M.A.Caron and Ben Klassen.

A.K.Fast-M.A.Caron: That By-law No. 1042 being a by-law for the purpose of canwelling certain taxes, having been read a first time, read a second and third time and passed. Soc. 182(3) of the Municipal Act was suspemded in this case.

M.A.Caron-Ben Klassen: That the municipality agrees to share the costs of Life Saving drugs for Mrs. Rosalie(George) Saurette of Aubigny on a 50/50 basis with the Dept. of Health.

Ben Klassen-W.Recksiedler: That we appoint Sydney Reimer of Rosenort as our member to the Governing Board of the Morris Hospital District No. 25 for the years 1973 to 1975 inclusive.

M.A.Caron-A.K.Fast: That we appoint Gilbert Cretton of Sperling as out member to the Governing Board of the Carman Memorial Hospital District #20 for the years 1973 to 1975 inclusive.

Ben Klassen-A.K.Fast: That we appoint William F. Recksiedler as our member on the Board of the Morris Manor for the years 1973 and 1974.

M.A.Caron-Ben Klassen: That we order 10 pair of fire fighting mitts at a price of about \$4.00 a pair and one set of West Coast mirrors for the Rosenort Fire Brigade at a cost of about \$26.00.

M.A.Caron-Ben Klassen: That we request the Highways Branch of the Provincial Government to complete the Access Road through the Village of Sperling.

A.K.Fast-M.Caron: That we present all regular employees and councillors with a 15 lb turkey for Christmas and the cost thereof be charged to the municipality.

A.K.Fast-M.A.Caron: That the adjustments made in the Tax Roll regarding additions and deletions of Dwelling units for the purpose of school tax reduction, as shown on Schedule 1 attached hereto, be approved.

M.A.Caron-A.K.Fast: That the accounts as examined by Council and approved by the Finance Committee for \$167,484.67 be passed for payment.

Our application re the 1973 P.E.P. program was completed and submitted to the Provincial Job Office for approval.

Council requested coverage under Workmen's Compensation for 1973.

The meeting adjourned, after which council and staff motored to the home of Ben Klassen, Lowe Farm and enjoyed a delicious Christmas Dinner and social evening.

Sty Reeve

Secretary-Treasurer